
is “Our Odysseys.”  What do we all have in common besides our education and 
–

–

– – ‘
ere all “molded” by our Smith years, but to highlight our uniqueness.   

–

–
–

“success” is not our defining

music, even if it is only a thoughtful rendition of “Liebe.” There is also nothing to 
prevent a rousing rendition of “Vive Tutti” at dinner. A very fine singer and 
composer has written a beautiful retrospective in tribute to Iva Dee Hiatt, “t
lady behind the music stand,”



from the Class of ‘69 got together for 
the first official “RECONNECT” in September at a local restaurant 

–

–
an afternoon tea at someone’s house or a more structured outing to a museum or other venue. 

–

–

–

Special guest Debbie Duncan, President of the Board of Trustees, will join us and update us on events at Smith.
More details to follow Spring 2017.



very gift matters. That’s our fundraising team mantra. We know that the many ways to give 

– –

working on our 45th that we “re upped” to grow ‘69’s annual giving as we head to our 50th reunion.

–

Smith’s very knowledgeable Office of Planned Giving is available to 

retirement fund custodian and add “The Trustees of Smith College” as a beneficiary, whether 

mbership.  With that minimal effort, you’ll move our class closer 
to the prize and earn a “mystic blue” ribbon to wear at reuni

Give to the Smith Fund! 
 
Smith is a vibrant 
institution where women 
are finding their voices 
and writing their stories. 
Though they seem so 
much more sophisticated 
than we did at 18, they 
probably suffer some of 
the same insecurities. 
They need our support. 
 
An important way to 
support Smith women 
today is by giving to the 
Smith Fund.  
 
Your contribution 
supports the College’s 
current operating 
expenses, as well as 
financial aid for Smith 
students. Alumnae 
participation in Smith 
Fund giving is also one 
factor in determining 
college rankings in 
national media.  
 
Your gift will increase the 
value of a Smith 
education! 
 
Giving is easy: Go to 
www.smith.edu/future/ 
giving/giftform.php  
 
Or send a check to: 
The Smith Fund 
33 Elm Street, 
Northampton, MA 01063.  
 
For info on planned gifts: 
gift_planning@smith.edu 
 
Thank you! 
 
Margi Wittigschlager 
Nareff  
Susan Bangs Munro 
Debbie Chase Franczek 
Mary Seibert Goldschmid 
Edie Dinneen 
 
1969 Fund Team Leaders 
 

‘89, resulting in a new $500,000 scholarship fund helping today’s 

adding the most new Grécourt Society members since the last reunion. Joining Grécourt is

required to qualify for Grécourt membership. With that minimal effort, you’ll move our class closer



’

League of Women Voters. Nonpartisan political work was nothing I ever dreamed I’d be doing when I was at 

I’ll

She borrowed her brother’s kids, and we went to Edisto, SC, for a crab

I’d love to hear what some of you have been doing, but whatever you have been up to, Classmates of ’69, I hope that you have 

I think the most direct connection with the experience of turning 69 as a member of the class of ‘69 can be found 

aid something like: “I was a little concerned when I saw how many of [the chorus] had 
graduated in the 1960s but I have to say that the quality of your sound does not belie your age.”  (Thank you, Iva 

– –

others.  Recently, in a purge of basement “stuff”

cently a friend of mine “discovered” a young Smithie newly relocated to Rochester



FROM YOUR PRESIDENT

I am embarrassed to admit that even after my four years at Smith I knew almost nothing about the life of Sophia Smith. Fortunately 
at our 45th reunion, I was enlightened – along with some of you – when we spent a delightful morning in Hatfield where Sophia lived 
for many years. I learned that Sophia’s brother Austin left her a considerable fortune 150 years ago and that she agonized about how 
to make good use of it. With counsel from her close friend John M. Greene, Sophia considered many options, including bequests to 
Amherst College and Mount Holyoke “Female Seminary.”

In March 1870, three months before she died at age 75, here was the vision Sophia recorded in her will: “It is my opinion that by the 
higher and more thorough… education of women, what are called their ‘wrongs’ will be redressed, their wages adjusted, their weight 
of influence in reforming the evils of society will be greatly increased, as teachers, as writers, as mothers, as members of society and 
their power for good will be incalculably enlarged.” Wow. What a prescient woman and vision. I wish I had known Sophia but instead 
the opportunity has happily been mine to know many of you who so well reflect individually her remarkable legacy. 

As evidence of how remarkable indeed is the great Class of 1969, yet another classmate, Laura 
d’Andrea Tyson, joins in February 2017 the growing list of Class of 1969 recipients of the Smith 
Medal. The Medal is given annually to those alumnae who, in the judgment of the trustees, 
exemplify in their lives and work the true purpose of a liberal arts education. 

Congratulations to all our Medal winners: Sarah Chasis (2007), Betsy Humphreys (2012),  
Catherine MacKinnon (1991), Jane Abramson O’Connor (2015), Pearl Yau Toy (1991), and  
Laura d’Andrea Tyson (2017)! We are so proud of your accomplishments –  and Sophia would have 
been as well. Thanks for all that each of you contributes to the strength of our class and to Smith.

Janet Williams Harrison

A FINAL CHAPTER: AT THE END OF A CLASSMATE’S ODYSSEY

Mary B. Wilson, who died June 2013 in Charleston, SC, named Smith as a major beneficiary of her estate, something 
that we did not know until after her death in 2013. The class leadership team would like to acknowledge her amazing 
generosity and honor her memory. Mary B’s bequest to the Smith Fund was almost $3.5 million.  
Thanks to Corbin Crews Harwood for these memories:

“Southerners at Smith in the mid-late 1960’s were “scarce as hen’s teeth” 
but Mary B. Wilson’s charm, intelligence, generosity, and fierce loyalty to 
family, friends and place surely convinced the college it needed to welcome 
more young women like her into its ranks.  “You like snow? Don’t speak with 
a drawl? Never tasted grits???”  No problem.  Mary B. befriended and was 
befriended by everyone she met.  When she wasn’t busy inviting everyone 
she knew to visit her beloved home Villa Margherita in Charleston, Mary 
B. could be found studying art history slides, serving as a class officer, or 
relaxing at Lamont House.

After Smith, Mary B. graduated from the Winterthur decorative arts 
program and pursued a PhD in art history and worked in that field in 
Philadelphia. But eventually family ties and traditions lured Mary B. back 
to Charleston to become a physician—her father had been a revered 
OB-GYN there.  She obtained her MD in 1985 from the Medical University 
of Charleston, SC (MUSC), pursued further study at Memorial Sloan 
Kettering Cancer Center, and joined the Pathology Department at MUSC, 
heading the Cytology section until 1999. Fearless and imbued with a 
strong sense of place, Mary B., along with her aging mother, rode out 
Hurricane Hugo in their home on the Charleston waterfront, something 
Mary B. allowed she might not do a second time!  After retirement, Mary 
B. devoted herself to Grace Episcopal Church in Charleston where she 
served on the vestry and volunteered at the Crisis Ministry Center.   
She also volunteered at the Charleston County Library. 

Giving back was second nature to Mary B.  Her generous gift to Smith reflects both the importance of the college in 
shaping her adult life as well as her unstinting loyalty to the institution and the many friends she made during her four 
years at Smith.”



–

upper right corner of the page, click “Join Group.” This will automatically send a request to our class administrators, Linda

Check out our Smith ’69 website!
–

, made out to “Smith Class of 1969” (adding the email or return address where your receipt should be


